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2nd June 2024 (Corpus Christi)       PARISH NEWS  
 
Dear All, 
 

The Month of The Sacred Heart of Jesus 
 
On Friday 7th June we celebrate the Solemnity of The Sacred Heart of Jesus and there is Mass in Saint 
Michael's Church at 11:00 AM. It is not a day of abstinence from meat, being everything except a Holy Day 
of Obligation. The month of June itself is a time of devotion to The Sacred Heart, so where did this 
particular devotion spring from? 
 
It owes its modern development to events in 17th Century France, during the Jansenist heresy which 
wrought considerable damage in the Church into our modern age. Cornelius Jansen, Bishop of Ypres during 
the early 17th Century, developed the doctrine that when God first created human beings he made them 
good, but after Original Sin, fallen human nature could no longer do any good on its own. God's grace was, 
as a result, given only to the elect few for whom Jesus died. To be part of this group of the elect a sign was 
that one had an unhealthy fear of God, lacking peace with God and a fear of receiving the Eucharist in 
particular. His followers taught that the ordinary Catholic is unable to keep some of the Commandments 
and is virtually always unable to receive Holy Communion worthily. In effect, it was a form of extreme 
Catholic Calvinism, whereby Jesus had died only for a chosen group over the ages, not for all who truly seek 
His forgiveness and mercy. It spread rapidly amongst some prominent clergy and religious and lay people in 
the upper classes. 
 
Between 1673 and 1675, an unknown French nun named Margaret Mary Alacoque experienced four 
visions of Jesus, concerning devotion to his Sacred Heart, symbolising a burning love for saints and sinners. 
She was charged to promote this devotion, which was completely contrary to Jansenism, and was 
particularly embraced by those who struggle at times to follow Christ, but know He loves us more deeply 
than we can imagine and wants us to be with him for eternity! Margaret Mary was later declared a Saint. 
 
“Thank you” Roy 
As we began to come out of the pandemic, returning to regular weekend Masses, Roy Singh of our Tadley 
community kindly volunteered to lead the singing of hymns and sometimes the psalm of the day at our 
Saturday 6.00 PM Mass. 
 
This was an excellent way of celebrating a resumption of communal worship following the coronavirus 
restrictions. Although there had been no liturgical singing at the 6:00 PM Mass in the past, parishioners 
greatly appreciated the opportunity to sing the praise of God. My thanks to the 6:00 PM congregation for 
engaging so well in this development, and to Roy for all he has done to promote it. 
 
Sadly, Roy told me that after Pentecost weekend he would no longer be able to continue leading the singing 
on a regular basis. I understand his reasons and told him not to worry about not being able to do so.  
 
He is deeply involved in the Knights of Saint Columba in our Pastoral Area and has assisted over the years 
with preparation of youngsters from our Parish for Confirmation, working as part of the Saint joseph’s, 
Basingstoke, team. Recently he has become involved with the Children's Liturgy at Saint Bede’s Church. He 
is also working as a pharmacist. Rightly, Roy feels that he needs to ensure that he gives more time to his 
family life, especially at weekends. Should he be at a 6:00 PM Saturday Mass he will, if possible, lead the 
singing from time to time. It would be good if a parishioner, not already fully engaged in Parish activities, 
was prepared to organise the return of regular singing at this Mass. Over to you! 
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50% Cap on admissions to faith schools 
The Government has opened a consultation on lifting the cap that for the last 14 years has limited the 
number of Catholic children that can be admitted into any new Catholic school. Please open the link and 
respond to the consultation (only name and email address are required).  Responses are crucial if Catholic 
families throughout the country are not to continue to be deprived of a Catholic education. Please click on 
this link: https://www.cbcew.org.uk/lifting-the-faith-schools-cap/ 
 
General Election 
With the General Election happening on 4th July 2024, the Catholic Bishops’ Conference of England & Wales 
have created a webpage about the issues important to Catholics. There is more information here: 
https://www.cbcew.org.uk/election24/ 
 
This Weekend’s Mass arrangements:   
Saturday 1st June:  6.00pm at St. Michael’s Church 
Sunday 2nd June:   9.00am at St. Michael’s Church – Children’s Liturgy! 
Sunday 2nd June:   11.00am at St. Oswald’s Church 
 
Weekday Mass:   
Friday 7th June:  11.00am at St. Michael’s Church 

 Solemnity of The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus  
 
Pastoral Letter: 
A copy of Bishop Philip’s Letter read at all Masses last weekend is attached to this Newsletter. 
 
First Communion preparation 
Next preparation meeting for the candidates is Tuesday 4th June at 4.30pm in the Parish Room. 
 
REMINDER!!!  
First Communion Mass takes place at St. Michael’s Church at 10.00am on Sunday 16th June. 
There will be NO MASS at St. Oswald’s Church that Sunday to facilitate an unhurried celebration. 
Please note Father Patick will not be available on Saturday morning, 15th June, due to Reconciliation for our 
candidates & First Communion practice at St. Michael’s Church.      
 

---------- + ----------- 
 
REMINDER: Tadley Treacle Fair – This Sunday 2nd June! 
There will be a CTAT stand, so please do stop by.  
 
REMINDER: Please bring donations to the Tadley Masses this weekend! 
Donations of bags of sweets & bottles of wine to be left in the porch please. These will be used as prizes in 
games at stalls run by our Archangels Social Group at the Tadley Fete on the Green, organised by St. Pauls’ 
Church which happens next Saturday 8th June to raise money for St Michael’s Hospice. 
 
Please do come to support us at the Fete on the Green, RG26 3PB, where there will also be a bouncy 
castle, live music, food, arts & crafts, games, lots of stalls and lots of fun!  Midday to 4 pm on Saturday 8 
June.  Free entry. Full details of the Fete on the poster displayed in St. Michael’s Church.  
 
REMINDER: “Mingle at St Michael’s” – Wednesday 5th June!  
The Archangels Social Group is launching “Mingle at St Michael’s”, an afternoon cafe in the Parish Room 
from 2 - 4 pm on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of the month, starting on 5th June.  Please join us for a warm 
welcome and the chance to meet up midweek for a chat over a tea or coffee and a piece of cake! Please 
see posters at both our Churches. 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cbcew.org.uk%2Flifting-the-faith-schools-cap%2F&data=05%7C02%7Ctadley%40portsmouthdiocese.org.uk%7C2bc58fd7ef354ab7eddd08dc816024c8%7C0f10716967e04eaf84289e9f05e974ab%7C0%7C0%7C638527497151597519%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=sF8dlw6bPASX7fX9v2STWUhUNIXhvkk1gF06t4PSIzU%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cbcew.org.uk%2Felection24%2F&data=05%7C02%7Ctadley%40portsmouthdiocese.org.uk%7C2bc58fd7ef354ab7eddd08dc816024c8%7C0f10716967e04eaf84289e9f05e974ab%7C0%7C0%7C638527497151607097%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=gQk7WtZ%2F7Avt%2BibdhamugWsLVJ5j0EHcngEyBysSAdU%3D&reserved=0
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REMINDER: Calling Parish bakers!   
On Sunday 9th June in the Parish Room after 9.00am Mass, there will be a Cake Sale for Christian Aid as 
our parish contribution to the recent Christian Aid Week.  There will also be some gift items for sale, 
including religious items.  Please bring cake donations to the Parish Room before 9 am Mass, together 
with a note of ingredients in case of allergens. Thank you! 
 
REMINDER: Parish Canal Boat Trip - Sunday 21st July – ONLY 5 PLACES REMAINING!!! 
The Archangels Social Group is organising a Parish Canal Boat Trip on the afternoon of Sunday 21st July 
from Newbury Wharf, RG14 5AS along the Kennet & Avon Canal.  We have hired a boat for our exclusive 
use to depart at 4 pm, so we will meet at the Wharf at 3.45 pm.   
 

There are 2 steps up and then 5 “rather steep” steps down to access the boat, which has a licensed bar and 
a toilet onboard.  The trip usually lasts about 75 mins, but there can be delays if the canal is busy.  Cost: 
Adults £10, Children £5.  We suggest we gather for a bring-your-own picnic in Victoria Park, Newbury 
beforehand! 
 

To book, please call Pauline Penfold on 07749 409920 or Mary Lee on 07821 254100 or email Mary 
at mlee@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk  We hope you will join us! 
 
CTAT Men’s Breakfast – 22nd June 
Open to all. Just come along! A cooked breakfast & the company of other men.  
10am on 22nd June & then the 4th Saturday of the month, Immanuel Centre, Tadley URC, Malthouse Lane, 
Tadley, RG26 3NY. 
 
BACCA Summer Fete 
The Basingstoke African Caribbean Catholic Association will be holding their Annual Summer Fete on 
Saturday 22nd June, 12.00 Noon – 6.00pm, at St. Bede’s School Field, Basingstoke, RG24 9DX.  
Adults £10, Children (2-7) £5, Children (Under 2) Free, Family Ticket (2 Adults & up to 4 Children) £30. 
All money raised will support St. Bede’s Parish projects. 
 
Steve Legg “Tricks and Laughs” Show, BBQ & Live music – 13th July 
CTAT invites us to this event on Saturday 13th July, 6.00pm – 9.00pm, Pamber Heath Memorial Hall. 
Adults £10, Children £5, all ages welcome.  
Book here: https://bccs.churchsuite.com/events/ydyomqub or call 07932247363 
Profits to support youth and children's work. 
 
Money Management for All 
Following the success of the sessions organised last year, Holy Ghost parish is delighted to tell you that 
once again we have partnered with Christians Against Poverty [CAP] to deliver one of their 'Money 
coaching' programmes in St Bede's church hall on June 20th & 27th and July 4th & 11th. 
 
Delivered by local churches in partnership, money coaching is a free service designed to empower you with 
the knowledge, skills, tools and confidence to better manage your finances. Anyone can benefit - from 
those who've been using a budget for years to those struggling to get to grips with their spending. We'll 
hear from specialists in saving and spending wisely, to credit and debt professionals; you'll receive 
guidance that's second to none. 
 
Places on the forthcoming course are very limited, so please book your space asap.  
The sessions will begin at 7pm with a light meal, ending at 9pm. For more information please contact 
Deacon Tony or Pam on either adarroch@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk or call 07883 059 529. But to book a 
place, please go to this link to book direct:Get to grips with your finances | CAP UK 
We hope to see you there!  

mailto:mlee@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk
https://bccs.churchsuite.com/events/ydyomqub%20or%20call%2007932247363
mailto:adarroch@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcapuk.org%2Fget-help%2Fget-to-grips-with-your-finances%3Fstep-two%3Dshow%26find%3Dmoney-course%26postcode%3DRG24%2B9DX&data=05%7C02%7Cadarroch%40portsmouthdiocese.org.uk%7C133a16ab237248271b0508dc7b1296b0%7C0f10716967e04eaf84289e9f05e974ab%7C0%7C0%7C638520566979833568%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=3PtJUz6seAaTzIxSSgLBOwnKaks0Vj3fceaeST%2BQP2s%3D&reserved=0
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“Strength to Strength” course 
Do you want to start or sustain a fruitful daily prayer life? The Pastoral Evangelisation Team will be offering 
a new course focused on prayer. Join us for a six-session series designed to give practical help to those 
wishing to pray more in their daily lives. In the six sessions we will be exploring the following each week: 
Week 1 – 24 June 2024 -  Pray for the day 
Week 2 – 1 July 2024 -  Food for thought 
Week 3 -  8 July 2024 - The life of Prayer 
Week 4 - 15 July 2024 - Pray before you speak 
Week 5 -  22 July 2024 - Lord teach us to pray 
Week 6 – 29 July 2024 - Give us this day 
The course starts on Monday 24th June @ 7.30pm – 9.00pm. If you are interested in joining and learning 
how to sustain a fruitful prayer life, learn tips and best practices with some shared learnings with friends, 
then do join us!  Register your interest by emailing The Pastoral Evangelisation Team via: 
jkent@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk 
 

REMINDER - Diocesan Pilgrimage to Lourdes  
Bishop Philip warmly invites us all to join him & fellow pilgrims for the annual Diocesan Pilgrimage to 
Lourdes. This year's pilgrimage is from Monday 22nd – Friday 26th July 2024.  
Departing from London Gatwick Airport on Monday 22nd July. Accommodation will be close to the 
Sanctuary at the four-star Hotel La Solitude which enjoys panoramic views of the upper town and the 
Pyrenees. The hotel boasts en-suite rooms with tea and coffee-making facilities and a comfortable 
restaurant with a varied and plentiful menu. The itinerary which takes full advantage of all that Lourdes has 
to offer, which includes participation in all the usual Pilgrimage activities.   
If you would like to know more about the Pilgrimage to Lourdes this year email: 
lourdes@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk or click here for a booking form. 
Calling the young People of our Diocese: Why not join our Diocesan Pilgrimage to Lourdes? You could help 
by assisting some of our pilgrims by pushing wheelchairs, offering a steadying arm and a warm smile!   
Youth pilgrims are an essential part of this Pilgrimage.  Watch the promotional video by clicking here & 
scrolling to the bottom of the page to give you a flavour of what it is like to take part. If you would like to 
know more, contact: lourdes@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk - Funding potentially available to assist with 
costs.   
 

Diocesan Vacancies 
For current vacancies visit: https://www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk/about-us/people/careers/ 
 

Further reading 
Portsmouth Diocese news items: 
https://www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk/communications/news/enews/ 
Catholic Bishops Conference of England & Wales news items: 
https://www.cbcew.org.uk/home/news-and-media/ 
Caritas Portsmouth Newsletter: 
https://caritasportsmouth.org.uk/news-events/ 
 

Best wishes to you all & Happy Corpus Christi (Body of Christ)!, Father Patrick. 
 

Fr. Patrick Tansey 
Parish Priest 
St Michael’s Church, Tadley 
St Oswald’s Church, Burghfield Common 
Tel: 0118 981 4572 
Email: tadley@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk 
Bringing people closer to Jesus Christ through his Church 
Catholic Diocese of Portsmouth 
A registered charity number 1199568 
Registered office: Diocesan Office, St Edmund House, Bishop Crispian Way, Portsmouth PO1 3QA 
www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk 

mailto:jkent@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk
mailto:lourdes@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk
https://portsmouthdiocese.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=04bcc8430c87c5529461e65e6&id=9369a71e4f&e=d7cbe96b23
https://portsmouthdiocese.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=04bcc8430c87c5529461e65e6&id=b3fc79c0c5&e=d7cbe96b23
mailto:lourdes@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk
https://www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk/about-us/people/careers/
https://www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk/communications/news/enews/
https://www.cbcew.org.uk/home/news-and-media/
https://caritasportsmouth.org.uk/news-events/
mailto:tadley@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk
http://www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk/
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